OFFICE OF SELECTMEN, ASSESSORS AND OVERSEERS OF THE POOR

Town of CORNISH, MAINE

July 19, 1977

At the regular meeting of the Selectmen the request of Mr. Sisson (Thomas) that the Fire Department burn a building on his property was granted by the Fire Chief with the provision that it would be done after the first snowfall.

Notification has been received from the Gransportation Dept. that the work on reconstruction of the sidewalk and retaining wall on Little River bridge, so-called, had been completed and the town would be responsible for future work. Voted to write the State Department relative to the work which needs to be done on the other end of the bridge.

Mrs. Eunice Linscott attended the meeting and discussed the need of housing for the elderly in this area. Voted to contact the Maine State Housing Authority for information on procedure to obtain the same.